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The closing ceremony of the 2025 Cheon Il Guk Leaders' Assembly commemorating the victorious 
Entrance into the Cheon Won Gung Cheonil Sanctum was held on April 15 at Cheon Won Gung in the 
presence of True Parents and with approximately 1,000 leaders in attendance. 
 

Cheon Mu Won Must Fulfill Its 
Role as the Central 
Administration 
 
In her message that day, True 
Mother mentioned that the 13th 
year of Cheon Il Guk is the time 
when Heavenly Parent substantially 
conducts the providence on earth, 
and emphasized, "From now on, for 
national restoration and world 
restoration through the generations 
to come, we must move forward 
with a unified organizational 
structure." 
 
And she continued, "Cheon Mu 
Won must serve as the Central 
Administration for national and 

world restoration, so I am appointing Director Lee Chung-woo (heading Cheon Mu Won's Mission Policy 
Office) as the Chief Administration Director and we will strive to move forward with a unified system. 
Also, for those who are celebrating 50 years of mission work, I ask that you write your autobiography as a 
record, like a mission journal. We must become one. There should be no separation between mind and 
body. I hope you will do your best as responsible leaders who attend Heavenly Parent to expand the 
environment for Heaven." 
 
The closing ceremony was led by Lee Chung-woo, who was appointed Chief Director of the Cheon Mu 
Won Central Administration. The program included the singing of the Cheon Il Guk anthem, recitation of 
the Family Pledge, entrance of True Parents, a formal Gyeongbae, and the presentation of gifts by various 
providential organizations: The World Mission Headquarters, Universal Peace Federation, Elder Pastors' 
Association, Korean Religions Association, Women's Federation for World Peace, Cheonwonsa, 
HyoJeong International Foundation for Environmental Peace, and the International Family Association. 
This was followed by a cake-cutting ceremony, a prayer of gratitude offered by Hwangbo Guk, National 
President of FFWPU-Heavenly Korea, a special report by Chief Director Lee Chung-woo, a message 
from True Parents, a cultural performance, and concluded with three cheers of Eok Mansei led by Kim 
Dong-woo, Continental Director of Heavenly Central and South America. 
 



 

 

Sharing Reflections and Aspirations on the Victory of the Entrance Ceremony 
 
The Cheon Il Guk Leaders' Assembly for the 13th year of Cheon Il Guk was held April 14-15 at the HJ 
Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training Center and Cheon Won Gung with Cheon Il Guk leaders from 
around the world in attendance. 
 

 
① Presentation of Gifts ② Won-ju Jeong McDevitt, Vice-Chair, Cheon Mu Won, Giving Welcoming 

Remarks ③ Special Report by Chief Director Lee Chung-woo 
 
The first part of the assembly, the opening ceremony, was conducted by Kim In-chang, Policy Director of 
the Missionary Policy Department at Cheon Mu Won, and proceeded with the singing of the Cheon Il 
Guk anthem, presentation of flowers by Song Yong-cheon, Director General of World Mission 
Headquarters, and Hwangbo Guk, President of FFWPU-Heavenly Korea, a prayer of gratitude by Lee Gi-
seong, President of Cheonshim Won, and a welcoming address by Won-ju Jeong McDevitt, Vice-Chair, 
Cheon Mu Won. 
 
In her welcoming address, Cheon Mu Won Vice Chair Wonju Jeong McDevitt gave a detailed report on 
how True Mother, upon establishing Cheon Mu Won in 2024, prepared comprehensively with deep 
devotion until the victorious offering of the Cheon Won Gung Cheonil Sanctum Entrance Ceremony. She 
conveyed the heart contained in True Mother's words, "Heaven tells us to persevere to the end," and 
prayed that "we will truly fulfill our responsibility as Cheon Il Guk leaders in this golden era." 
 

 
Special performance by the Benin Praise Team 
 
The second part, the sharing of reflections on the Entrance Ceremony, was conducted by Kim In-chang 
and proceeded with a special performance by the Benin Praise Team; reflections on the Entrance 
Ceremony by Hwangbo Guk, National President of FFWPU-Heavenly Korea, Tanaka Tomihiro, 
President of FFWPU-Heavenly Japan, and Demian Dunkley, President of FFWPU-Heavenly America; 
reflections on the Blessing by Kim Dong-woo, Continental Director, Heavenly Central and South 
America; a special performance by the Cheonmyeong Praise Team; reflections on the Inter-Parliamentary 
Speakers' Conference (ISC) by Ek Nath Dhakal, Chair of UPF-Asia Pacific; reflections on the ISC and 
Sunhak Peace Prize by Katherine Rigney, Chair of UPF-Africa; reflections on the World Clergy 
Leadership Conference (WCLC) by John Jackson, WCLC US National Chairman; reflections by youth 
representatives Mica Camara, Vice Regional President of Heavenly Africa, and Bogdan Pammer, Vice 
Regional President of Heavenly Europe; and commemorative photos. 
 
The participating leaders shared their reflections on the commemorative events of the Entrance Ceremony 
and on the future policies and visions expressed, resolving to establish Cheon Il Guk substantially in each 
region centered on the newly restructured system. 
 
 
 
 


